[image: image1.png]


The  Stokesley 

Pride-in-our-Town Association

www.stokesleypride.org.uk
          



.

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 23RD MAY 2011

Attending – Linda Purnell, Jill lee, Eric Lee, Mike and Lovaine Irving, Derek Whiting, Ingrid Burrows and Norma Brown.

Apologies -  Frank Cuthbert, Fred Lee and Michael Scott

Chairman’s welcome – Mrs Purnell welcomed all present and read out a letter from the Parish Council thanking SPIOTA for all their work.  She also thanked Rotary for their kind donation of £100 and will contact Rotary to set up a photocall of the presentation of the cheque.

The minutes of the previous meeting having been taken as read, the matters arising were as follows:-

Weather permitting the weedspraying will take place on the 28th May

The watering rota is in action – a check will be made on the Town Hall watering system.

Mrs Purnell has spoken to the Town Clerk regarding weedkilling at the cenotaph.

Footpaths – We are informed that there are no funds to tackle the condition of the footpaths 

this year, but hopefully there may be next year.

Mrs Margaret Smith is to take Wilf Turnbull’s place on the committee of the River Leven Group.

There are some damaged flagstones on the Stokesley Motors roundabout which need replacing.  Quotes will be sought from Jewsons and Marshalls.

A Litter Pick will be arranged some time after the summer planting.

COFFEE MORNING 19TH AUGUST – Fred Lee will collect prizes for this and Ingrid Burrows will man it on the day.(Prizes please) – Jill Lee will organise the refreshments and ask Clare Cuthbert and Joyce Troy to help with the cake stall.

SUMMER PLANTING Mrs Purnell will visit Rainbow on Wed 8th June to set up for members to prepare trays on the 9th ready for the planting on the 11th.

VOLUNTEERS WILL BE MOST WELCOME TO HELP ON SATURDAY 11TH JUNE WITH THE PLANTING – MEET MARKET PLACE 9.30 A.M. WITH TROWEL.
The conifers from the town hall baskets will be saved until the autumn planting. The Manor House wall bed, town signs, small roundabout and the war memorial will be planted up  on the 16th and 23rd June. Norma Brown suggested that the two concrete tubs on the riverbank be planted with herbs.  Repairs on the town signs are in the hands of the Parish Council.

Treasurer’s Report – Most funds for the tubs are now in – reminders are to be sent next week to those still outstanding.

A.O.B. – Overhanging hedges are to be dealt with in the autumn.

NEXT MEETING MONDAY 27TH JUNE 2011 7.30 P.M.TOWN HALL

